Safety Committee
Special Meeting
October 19, 2020 — 1:00 PM
Senior Center
MINUTES

Members Present: Bernard Dennler, Kelly Lawer, Darcy Battye, Donna Maheu, Pete Hodina, Brice Padewski, Bob Cady
1. Call to Order
B. Dennler called the meeting to order.

2. Discuss Operations Under COVID19 Pandemic:
a. Town Hall
B. Dennler and K. Lawer reported that the Town Hall is fully open to the public. Contact tracers have been employed to manage the flow of residents into the building. The First Selectman’s Office is monitoring the rise in cases in the region.

b. Public Works
B. Littlefield was absent.
 
c. Transfer Station
P. Hodina had nothing to report.

d. Senior Center & Senior Van
Due to the rise in cases, D. Battye said she would be suspending exercise and other small groups that have been meeting in-person by the end of October. She said it was unlikely the Center will reopen soon. The transportation program has reopened without issues.

e. Library
D. Maheu asked if the Town Hall has installed air purifiers. B. Dennler reported they have not. She requested additional hand sanitizer and gloves. B. Dennler said the Town Hall would order them soon and asked others to let him know if they had PPE needs.

f. Police
B. Padewski reported they needed additional gloves. The Fire Department will take care of supplying them.

g. Fire
B. Cady reported the volunteer staff is being very careful and mask-wearing compliance is increasing again as cases increase.

3. Discuss other Safety Operations and Concerns
B. Dennler said there are concerns at Town Hall about stair treads which need to be replaced due to faded visibility strips. K. Lawer reported there were issues when the new door locks were installed at Town Hall and that a contractor let residents into the building after hours while an employee was alone inside who thought the building was locked. P. Hodina notified the group of damage to the Transfer Station roof, the need for safety shirts for visibility, and excessive unmarked potentially hazardous chemicals that have piled up since the last hazardous waste day. B. Cady mentioned there are still concerns about floor striping and inadequate lighting at the FSC along with the ongoing water issue.

[bookmark: _GoBack]D. Battye reported the Senior Center parking lot drainage issues have been resolved by the recent work.

4. Adjourn
The meeting adjourned at 1:32 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,
Bernard Dennler III, Chair
